

DOOR CODE FOR MONDAY NIGHT MEETINGS: 44005#

Ladies,

Please submit your \$20 dues by clicking the following link:

https://www.mhwclub.com/store/p3/Annual_2020-2021_Membership_Dues.ht ml

Or sending \$20 check to MHWC care of Cheryl Reid, 6411 Robin Hollow Rd, Mint Hill, 28227.

As of now, only 30% of our members have submitted their dues. Remember, this year, all dues will go towards our scholarship fund.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Birthdays

Ann	Carney	12-01
Dana	Price	12-02
Elise	Venturo	12-07
Sally	Crocker	12-11
Paige	McKinney	12-12
Kathy	Cowles	12-13
Mary	O'Rourke	12-23
Anastasia	Farrell	12-24
Kathleen	Schilling	12-29
Sarah	Stevens	12-30

December 2020 WWW. MHWClub.com



Announcements

We are asking our MHWC members to participate in the December "Servant's Heart Christmas Assistance Program". Each year our club has provided new toys, dolls, games, puzzles, etc. for children ages one to age 12. Kim Rhodarmer, Executive Director, has also asked for \$15.00 gift cards to Target or Walmart which will be given to the older children. Please bring your donations to Marilyn Fargo, 13112

Ginovanni Way, Mint Hill; or Andree West, 14601 Barney Dr., Mint Hill. We will be collecting items until Wednesday, December 9th. Your support in this event means so much to the families who need assistance, especially for the Holidays.



Message from Co-Presidents

It's the most wonderful time of the year! Christmas is fast approaching and we will be decorating for this festive season soon. Even though this year will be different, with Covid, we can still carry on with many of our family traditions. The Hallmark Christmas shows have started. Christmas music will be in the stores and playing on the radio. We can start putting up our favorite decorations and decorating the Christmas tree. Be thankful for the little things in your life. Call a family member and tell them you were thinking of them. Maybe, send a beautiful Christmas card to a friend with a special message about your friendship. Or just do a random "Act of Kindness" to a stranger. You will feel good about doing something special and you may brighten someone's day...

May the season bring love to your heart and bless you with everything this life has to offer. Merry Christmas!!!

Sincerely,

Marilyn Fargo and Andree West

Service

I had the privilege of delivering Food Lion gift cards to Queens Grant School! When I called to make an appointment to deliver the cards, I asked the staff to give them to families they felt needed them the most. When I arrived to make the delivery, I began to introduce myself. I was interrupted after I said Mint Hill Women's Club with a joyful exclamation of "Oh, we know who you are and we are all so excited!". It seems the school annually gives food baskets to families in need but have been concerned how they would be funded this year, as their usual means of raising money have been seriously hampered by Covid. The Queen's Grant representative joyfully thanked me and said I had arrived at just the right time!! They were very, very appreciative of our donation!



Mary Pat Busker

I took ten \$15 Food Lion GC's to Lebanon Elementary where I met Mr McNeil, a social worker. He was very appreciative of the cards and assured me that he would pick good homes for them. He asked that I thank MHWC for their generosity.



Lehanon Road Elementary

Cheryl Crawford

Blessed Assurance Christmas Gift Bags

School





29 Mens Gift Bags and 19 Womens Gift Bags were delivered to Blessed Assurance November 19th. These pictures are representative of the items included for each person.

Each gift bag included some type of crossword puzzle, or word search, deodorant, toothbrush, toothpaste, socks, candy, comb or brushes, Christmas arts and crafts, Kleenex, (sanitizer, lip balm and tumbler donated by **Novant**) 4 washable face masks (donated by RFB Security Consulting) \$10 Walmart GC (for Men) shampoo, bodywash, 100 piece puzzles, and knitted shoulder wrap (for Women). See the Thank you note on the following page.

More than 20 members participated in this project donating items. An additional \$245 in financial donations including \$100 from Tidewater Services completed the gift bags.



We had \$60 left over, so decided to create gift bags for 7 residents at Little Flower Nursing Home. The people chosen are some who have little to no family to visit them during the holidays. We will include 1 throw from our service project last year, 5 face masks, as well as lotions, socks and puzzles to bring cheer to these residents. Pictures will appear in the January Newsletter.



Thank you Mint Hill Women's Club —- You're the Greatest

- Please share with your members how grateful and appreciative we are that you
 thought so much of our Senior and Disable Adults as to bless them for the holidays.
 The 40 Christmas bags of gifts you provided, will not only bring them joy, but also
 remove the sorrow and loneliness that often accompany those who have lost their
 independence.
- 2. Our population age ranges from 27 to 102. Many of our adults are Disable Veterans and seniors who suffer from Dementia, Alzheimer's, Stroke, Hypertension, Diabetes and various other diseases that effect the elderly. Nonetheless, they are still God's children and we strive to empower them to enjoy every day that God gives them. You have aided us tremendously in accomplishing this daily mission and we count ourselves "blessed" to have a good partner in you who are not just talking the Gospel, but demonstrating it in words and deeds.
- 3. Please check the Mint Hill Times Newspaper for an Article regarding your Godly service.

 I will also share this with our community at our Christmas Program on December 23, 2020.
- 4. God bless you and may heaven smile upon you and know that you are always welcome to Blessed Assurance Adult Day Care.

Nate Huggins, COO/Veteran Nate@blessedadultcare.org

https://www.minthilltimes.com/featured/mint-hill-womens-club-sponsors-christmas-for-seniors/

Thank You's

Dear Members of the Mint Hill Women's Club,

Honor the Warriors' 11th Annual Cycling Event was a huge success. The disabled veterans were joined by a record number of riders on Saturday's event. We were able to provide accommodations and meals for the veterans for 3 days, thanks in part to the generosity of the Mint Hill Women's Club. We certainly appreciate your contributions to this wonderful event. We would especially like to thank Andree West for providing snacks for our rest stops, Marilyn Fargo for the raffle goodies, Mary Blinn for continuing to let us house some of our cycles in her garage, Jessi Healey for creating our website banner and the lovely and generous women who organized and provided the marvelous food for Friday evening for our vets.

Jerry Morris Executive Director Honor The Warriors 704-724-4362

The purpose of this letter is to express our sincere appreciation to Mrs. Cheryl Crawford, Mrs. Kay Majors and the Women of the Mint Hill Women's Club for thinking of us last week. The beautiful floral arrangement you provided us, was the accent we needed to welcome guests into our establishment and make our participants feel at home.

We truly appreciate your kind gestures and selfless consideration of our senior and disable adults. Our program was founded in Mecklenburg County in 1998 with the specific purpose of providing a day time alternative to Nursing Homes for residents of the Mint Hill and Matthews Community. For the past 22 years, we have been able to share the love of Jesus and provide physical, spiritual and emotional care to both our participants and their caregivers from all over the United States. Our participants are extremely excited about the Mint Hill Women's Club adopting them for Christmas.

Please allow me to thank you in advance as any token of Love, no matter how small, will bring a smile to our aged and often neglected senior and disable adult. Our doors are always open to good people like you who want to help. If we can be of service please contact me or my CEO (Navondria Huggins) and we will gladly accommodate you.

Again, God bless you and thank you for helping those who are least able to help themselves: our senior and disable adults.

Nate Huggins, COO/Veteran
Nate@blessedadultcare.org
704-576-4754
Blessed Assurance Adult Day Care
13001 Idlewild Road

The Little Flower AL 8700 Lawyers Rd Charlotte, NC Z8227 Dear Ladies of Mint Hill Women's Club, On behalf of the Management, Staff and Residents of The Little Flower I Would like to take this opportunity to: Hank you for the generous donation of the flower arrangement for our front porch. I'm Sure Ms. Peggy Burke is smiling down on us in appreciation also. Our community will certainly benefit from your Kind gesture. We feel very honored to be the recipients of this special blessing. Please continue to Keep us in your prayers as we will certainly keep you and all the ladies of the Mint Hill Women's Club in ours. Know that you are all welcome to stop by and visit with as if you are in the area. Kind regards

Thank You's

Ladies,

There are no words that can come close to properly thanking you for your generous donation to Healing Vine Harbor.

This year has taken its toll on everyone.

Because of hearts like yours, we have been able to make an impact on women's lives to provide housing when they needed it the most.

We could not have done this without you, and for that we are eternally grateful.

We hope that you will consider choosing Healing Vine Harbor as one of your charities and partner with us to help eradicate homelessness.

Thank you from the bottom of our hearts, Tracey and the entire team at HVH

Hugs

Get Well Cards

Ginnie Freeburn broken shoulder

Colleen McCall Surgery

Ginnie Freeburn Cataract Surgery

Please contact Pam Dalton, Corresponding Secretary, with information regarding any member who needs a Hugs card. You can email her at daltongang 123@aol.com